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1. Background to the meeting
Councillor Docherty welcomed everyone to the meeting and highlighted the benefits to having a support network for Parent Councils in the Linn ward.  The intention is for Primary School Parent Councils to come together for one meeting per term and share experiences or participate in training on a cluster basis.  Since many Parent Councils have already highlighted parking around school gates and related traffic issues to Councillor Docherty, she had taken the step of inviting Sandy Proctor from Strathclyde Police to the first meeting.  

Parent Council members in attendance were very positive about the opportunity to participate in the area forum and hoped that more parents would attend future meetings.  Kathryn Farrow explained that she had received a few suggestions for items that could be taken forward in this way:

•           Sharing fundraising ideas

•           Committee Skills training / chairing and managing meetings

•           Sharing skill-sets

•           Links with School Gates Initiative

Other ideas will emerge once the group is established. 
2. Traffic Issues

Sergeant Proctor outlined the measures being taken by Strathclyde Police in relation to problematic parking around schools.  He confirmed that the police have action plans in place at the moment for 3 schools in the area.  He explained that police can only deal with dangerous parking and cannot become involved in other parking issues.  Parents confirmed that the recent police presence had made a difference but appreciate that this is a short-term solution which cannot be sustained.  Parents reported that in most cases, the 3pm pick-up from school is not as problematic as the morning drop-off.  It was suggested that the most dangerous time for children was 8.55am when parents rushing to work did not always park or drive with enough care.  
Deborah Jenner shared information on a recent approach to the issue at Croftfoot Primary involving children.  The children in the school were very aware that the parking behaviour of adults was wrong and wanted to tackle it.  Deborah reported that their initiative has helped but it is not a full solution as parents in a hurry still behave inconsiderately.  

Councillor Docherty reported that she is aware of road marking around schools that need to be re-done.  She is taking this issue forward with appropriate staff.  

3. The way forward

There was agreement that a media campaign about parking for the entire Linn Ward would be a good idea.  It was noted that the campaign should have a positive focus e.g. keeping children safe and healthy.  Involvement of local and city-wide media in this campaign will be crucial.  Councillor Docherty agreed to seek media involvement via the GCC Press Office.  Community Police will continue to be involved and Community Safety Services will be invited.  
Councillor Docherty suggested that funding may be available via the local area Committee.  Parents agreed that a successful funding bid could allow them to produce a DVD.

4. Date of next meeting

Tuesday 24th January 2012 at 7pm in Miller Primary School

Agenda  

Area Committee Bid

Media Campaign

School Performance across Linn ward

